高雄市正義中學高中部 112 學年度第二學期第一次定期考英文科試題卷(高一)	11. Even today, countless people around the world are still against racism.
the bound of the first of the bound of the b	(A) assuring (B) spreading (C) struggling (D) starving
劃卡說明:科目代碼:高中英文 33 · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	12. The couple had an about where to throw the party. Obviously, it will take some
範圍:龍騰版英文第2冊L1~Review1+學測112年單字 命題教師:林怡秀	time for them to come to an agreement.
注意:請寫明班級、姓名、座號,並劃清楚於答案卡(卷)上。若因劃錯或劃	(A) agreement (B) argument (C) strength (D) pressure
記不清楚而導致讀卡失敗者,將扣平時成績總分5分。非選擇題請用藍、黑	13. Norman found a fancy old box in the attic and decided to open it out of
色筆書寫,否則不計分。	(A) curiosity (B) challenge (C) luxury (D) date
第一部分:82% Choose the BEST answer I. 詞彙題:20% (1% for each)	14. The witness has such a good memory that he can remember the license number of the car.
	(A) accurately (B) immediately (C) medically (D) normally
1. Recent research has found lots of evidence to the drug company's claims about its "miracle" tablets for curing cancer.	15. The coach made a(n) that because the basketball team had just won an important
(A) counter (B) convert (C) provoke (D) expose	game, a party would be held.
2. Corrupt officials and misguided policies have the country's economy and burdened	(A) flavor (B) indication (C) function (D) announcement
its people with enormous foreign debts.	16. The large bright moon high above the still ocean was so beautiful that I could merely look at
(A) accelerated (B) ventured (C) rendered (D) crippled	her in investigation of the property of the pr
3. As a record number of fans showed up for the baseball final, the highways around the stadium	(A) respect (B) comparison (C) success (D) admiration
were with traffic all day.	17. Edward is color-blind and can't between red and green easily. He is unable to tell
(A) disturbed (B) choked (C) injected (D) enclosed	the difference between the two colors.
4. Studies show that the unbiased media are in fact often deeply influenced by	(A) inform (B) shoot (C) distinguish (D) toss
political ideology.	18. In the newly-opened restaurant, the cakes served are so that customers feel
(A) understandably (B) roughly (C) supposedly (D) undoubtedly	unwilling to eat them up immediately.
5. The wood-built houses were not firm enough to stand the earthquake, which turned out to	(A) exquisite (B) greasy (C) bland (D) pleasant
in the end.	19. The time of China Airlines CI2160 to Seoul is 7:20 am. Please report to the
(A) collapse (B) resolve (C) accelerate (D) construct	boarding gate 30 minutes or more before the plane takes off.
6. Alone in the desert for three days already, the man was becoming more in his	(A) injury (B) departure (C) declaration (D) proposal
search for water.	20. Tobacco use is a leading cause of preventable deaths in the world today. To effectively reduce
(A) desperate (B) pleasant (C) curious (D) proud	smoking rates, the government recently passed a law to the sales of tobacco.
7. The cost of living in Taipei is quite high. By, it doesn't cost so much to live in any	(A) approve (B) document (C) restrict (D) structure
other city in Taiwan.	
(A) description (B) comparison (C) confusion (D) condition	II. 語法選擇:8% (1% for each)
8. Every member at the hotel was helpful during my stay there.	21. I saw Tina at a restaurant called Casa Pasta my friends celebrated my 18 th birthday.
(A) manager (B) stuff (C) staff (D) passenger	(A), which (B) which (C), where (D) where
9. Mrs. Thompson, a mother of two, herself to taking care of her children when they	22. Ms. Lin asked her students they were willing to study at school on Saturday before
were young.	the mid-term exam.
(A) referred (B) instructed (C) warned (D)dedicated	(A) whether (B) where (C) when (D) what
10. Interesting and exciting online games always students form their schoolwork.	23. Before Jeffery the classroom, he was sure he the doors and the windows.
Some even stay up late playing them to the morning.	(A) had left; had closed (B) left; had closed
(A) blame (B) commute (C) distract (D) engage	(C) had left; closed (D) left; had been closed

24. The night markets are placeslocals and visitors can enjoy different sorts of food and drink.	32. (A) that 33. (A) to satisfy	(B) what (B) satisfied	(C) when (C) satisfy	(D) which (D) be satisfying
(A) that (B) where (C), where (D) which 25. It's very difficult to get around in the city center on New Year's Eve the streets are full of partygoers and excited crowds. (A), when (B) when (C) at which (D) where 26. With the widespread use of social media, protecting our privacy remains it has ever been. (A) so important that (B) as more important as (C) as importantly as (D) as important as 27. Which of the following sentences is NOT CORRECT? (A) I can't forget the winter when I lived in New York. (B) In the remote village, the only supermarket is Tesco, where villagers shop for daily necessities. (C) We look forward to Christmas, in which we can get reunion with our relatives. (D) Seven o'clock is the time at which our family get up and have breakfast. 28. Choose a CORRECT answer (A) It was Jeremy's bad attitude that made the teacher angry.	Meals are careful American Airlines save salads. Often foods are to humidity dries your not taste buds. So most for affects37 you p As a rule of thumb and food has already b and order a replacement.	about airplane meals that ally planned up to a year ed \$40,000 a year by remetested in flight. This is become, and as a plane36 poods may taste flavorless berceive taste—loud and ob, food is prepared 10 house loaded onto the plant this shipment from catering	t you might not know:	ed in-flight meals. Here are every ingredient counts— general each of their in-flighted each of their in-flighted each of their in-flighted each one-third of your name as a flight is delayed often dump the entire load of each of the entire load of the entire
(B) Despite Jeremy wanted to keep the dog, his parents decided to give it away.(C) The teacher asked his students to come up with a solution on this serious problem.(D) Mom often makes some purchases at Costco, it offers a wide variety of products.	way more important to 34. (A) at once 35. (A) from	(B) as always (B) with	(C) in advance (C) off	(D) behind schedule (D) throughout
III. 綜合測驗: 24% (1% for each) 第 29-33 題為題組 Anthony, a successful millionaire, believed that money could solve all problems	36. (A) breaks out 37. (A) why 38. (A) consumed 39. (A) bringing an end (C) making it to 40. (A) As	(B) wears away (B) how (B) being consumed d to (B) While	(C) takes off(C) what(C) to consume(B) being informed of(D) falling victim to(C) Therefore	(D) shows up (D) where (D) consuming
his love. The only time Richard and she could be alone was a few minutes in a cab the next evening. The next day, Aunt Ellen gave Richard a ring and said it brought love. In the evening, as Richard and Miss Lantry were30 their way to the theater, he accidentally dropped the ring. When he found it, a traffic jam31 As they were waiting for the cab to move, Miss Lantry asked Richard if she could see the ring. Later, the two got married. Aunt Ellen thought it was the ring32 had brought them together. She surely didn't know Anthony had paid drivers to create the traffic jam. Anthony,33 with the outcome, proved that money could buy time and bring love. 29. (A) while (B) despite (C) since (D) however 30. (A) with (B) in (C) on (D) of 31. (A) had been happened (D) had happened	第 41-46 題為題組 Derek Redmond is race at the 1992 Olymp comeback. He takes the lead a is very close to his succe He cripples on the track his severe in them what touched.	an athlete who has aime ous. He was41 to constitute the takes off. As he is seess. However, he begins to find coura injury.	d at winning a gold med quit four years ago, but no racing and approaching to feel a(n) 42 paid age and strength to move ary of the Olympic Game	dal in a four-hundred-mete

They struggle to the finish li	A CONTRACTOR OF THE PARTY OF TH	CREATURE TO SECURE THE PROPERTY OF THE PROPERT	their admiration
and respect. The Redmonds	have shown them what sp	portsmanship really is.	oomse' eachtung (
41. (A) forced	(B) encouraged	(C) resolved	(D) advised
42. (A) scarce	(B) rough	(C) joyful	(D) unbearable
43. (A) manages	(B) managing	(C) managed	(D) and managing
44. (A) in spite of	(B) although	(C) despite the fact that	(D) even if
45. (A) over	(B) through	(C) upon	(D) into
46. (A) to win	(B) to winning	(C) win	(D) won
第 47-52 題為題組 One of the greatest stors story, Jim found that his sala afford any gift for his wife, I Della a fine set of combs for gold chain for his beloved whad little money left. Della a and a few minutes later, sho money made from selling he After Jim came home, he was the set of combs—from his soon her eyes were51_buy a watch chain for him. I she had sold her hair to buy each had made a huge sacrif	Della. With Christmas just her beautiful hair; howe watch, which she also coupuickly found a solution wed up in a wig shop,er hair to buy a watch charas shocked to see she had overcoat pocket and gave tears of joy. She then ad While telling Jim the truth his gift, he had sold his p	st a day away, Jim eagerly ver, his wife Della also wald not afford. After purcha 49 her money proble 50 she sold her hair. Shin and went home to cook cut her hair. He took out the it to Della. Della was deemitted to Jim that she had a, he didn't seem very deligrecious watch to pay for the	wanted to get anted to get him a using groceries, she em. She went out, the then used the Christmas dinner. The special gift—eply touched and cut her hair just to the country of the special gift—eply touched and cut her hair just to the special gift—fighted52
47. (A) will have been cut	(B) is going to be cut		(D) has been cut
48. (A) if	(B) about	(C) how	(D) that
49. (A) at	(B) to	(C) on	(D) of
50. (A) on which	(B) in where	(C) which	(D) where
51. (A) filled with			
52. (A) Though	(B) Until	(C) As	(D) If
IV. 文意選填:10%	(1% for each) 53 ating city that has transfor years. To see some amazing the conveniently 53	rmed from a center of inding art, sites, buildings, and by taking the Kaohs	lustry to an exciting d ocean views, visit iung MRT west to

that have been turned into works of art at the Pier-2 Art Center. Highlights of these larger-than-life

art pieces include the colorful upside-down house and the Music of Chairs. Once you've finished

(A) accessed	The second of th	(C) curved	(D) deserves to	(E) home
CO 00 11	sts from 25 cou	CONTRACTOR NEWSFILM	works of art there.	m _{se} litri ritili <u>Şamkarını</u> redirene sellec Transiri
		the second second second		v life to old areas
111 2010				are over normally actig
				ge began to take shap
over 9,000 pipes. A	block away fro	m Weiwuying is W	eiwu Mimi Art Villa	ge, a small public-
biggest single-roof	arts center in th	e world, it is5	of to Asia's large	est pipe organ,60
				nyan forest. Being the
One of the top	attractions in the	he city is Weiwuyin	ng, also known as the	National Kaohsiung
more than just factor	offics.		rales are choosing t	
in 1865 and is at th				be associated w
views. For a bird s-	eye view of the	day, visit the Britisi	n Consulate at Takow	y,56 was b
-dame East hind?	ave view of the	1i-ia al Disial al	Communicate of Tologo	

The year 2020 has been terrible for the restaurant industry in most countries around the world. As COVID-19 rages on, many countries have had to shut down restaurants and other eating establishments. __63__ Instead, more people are choosing to cook at home. In countries like the United States, this has led to new food trends becoming popular. __64__ While these companies advertise their products as being better for the environment and healthier for the body, they have long struggled with one major problem: taste. How do you create the juicy taste of a beef burger by using only plant-based ingredients? __65__ Another problem with plant-based meats is their high prices. These products are expensive because the companies that produce them spend a lot of money on research and advertising. Moreover, people in Western countries are not as familiar with non-meat products like tofu and seitan as people in Asian countries are. __66__ This solution has worked and led to a large increase in sales during the summer of 2020. Perhaps in a few decades, plant-based "meats" will eventually replace real meats in our modern diets!

- (A) Compared with one year ago, not nearly as many people dine out today.
- (B) However, companies like Beyond Meat have come up with a solution: selling cheap value packs at grocery stores around the country.
- (C) One such trend is the increased interest in plant-based meat products, which are sold by companies like Beyond Meat and Impossible Foods.
- (D) Scientists at these companies have tried to solve this problem by adding more plant oils to their burgers and other fake meat products to increase their juiciness.

VI. 阅讀測驗: 12% (2% for each)

第 67-69 題為題組

More and more travelers are choosing to fly on budget airlines to save money. But what can you expect with a budget airline? Well, first off, don't expect to be served an actual meal on the plane. Most budget airlines do not include food or meals in the price of tickets unless you pay an extra fee during booking. Even so, the food will be dull, usually consisting of a light sandwich or instant noodles—nothing worth mentioning! Next is the lack of space. Each seat is the same throughout the entire plane. There is no such thing as reserved seats without paying an added fee. Seats are normally assigned by a computer depending on the order of your arrival at the check-in counter. Moreover, even though most airlines emphasize being on time, budget airlines are famous for breaking this rule, including even sudden cancellations. So, be sure to read the fine print before booking. Lastly, another concern is the lack of in-flight services such as TV screens to watch movies, listen to music, or access the Internet. To lower their costs, nearly all budget airlines cut back in these areas, which can be a big no-no for some travelers. Flying on budget airlines isn't for everyone, so keep the above information in mind when booking your next flight!

- 67. What is the passage mainly about?
 - (A) Things that travelers should know before taking budget airlines.
 - (B) Things that travelers should know in an emergency situation.
 - (C) Things that travelers should do before boarding a budget airplane.
 - (D) Things that travelers cannot do while flying on a budget airline.
- 68. How are seats assigned when people fly on budget airlines?
 - (A) They are reserved for passengers when they are checking in.
 - (B) They are chosen by passengers when they book their flight tickets.
 - (C) They are decided by a computer depending on when passengers arrive at the check-in counter
 - (D) They are decided by a computer when people book their flight tickets.
- 69. What can you expect when flying on a budget airline?
 - (A) In-flight meals are included in the ticket price.
 - (B) Flights could be canceled on short notice.
 - (C) Budget airlines are known for being on time.
 - (D) There are many in-flight entertainment services.

第70-72 題為題組

Afternoon tea at Claridge's is the absolute afternoon tea experience. Founded in 1856, with a history of over 160 years, this tea salon is one of the oldest places in London to enjoy afternoon tea. Even just getting a reservation can take three months! The location, interior design, and foyer are all truly remarkable and alone worth a visit. Another inviting feature is that the dress code is

surprisingly relaxed – a jacket for men is not required but a shirt and trousers are a necessity. Of course, everything on the menu is prepared by outstanding chefs and tea experts and they offer a great selection of world-class teas.

Be sure to try their classic Claridge's Blend (a black tea), and their jasmine tea. They also offer a traditional selection of sandwiches, including smoked salmon, chicken, ham, egg with mayonnaise, and cucumber. And when it comes to cakes, Claridge's has perfected the game by including a little bit of everything – from fruit and chocolate pastries to Victorian sponge cake. Additionally, their cake selection is changed weekly to keep guests guessing. For all these reasons and more, it's no wonder Claridge's is the top-rated afternoon tea spot in London. Make sure to give it a try the next time you're in town!

- 70. What is the main purpose of this passage?
 - (A) To evaluate different teahouse styles.
 - (B) To recommend a top-rated place for afternoon tea.
 - (C) To list delicious desserts a good teahouse should offer.
 - (D) To explain how to run a successful teahouse.
- 71. Which of the following special features of Claridge's is NOT mentioned in this passage?
 - (A) Its snacks and drinks.
- (B) Its style and decoration.

(C) Its service charge

- (D) Its relaxing dress code.
- 72. What does the passage NOT tell us about Claridge's cakes?
 - (A) The cakes are baked by excellent bakers.
 - (B) Diverse ingredients are added to their cakes.
 - (C) Their cakes come in various forms and flavors.
 - (D) They have won numerous prizes for their high quality.

VII. 混合題:6%(本大題請書寫於答案卷上)

In June 2015, the *Washington Post* and the BBC both ran remarkable articles on a moving survival story which came out of Colombia, South America. The following first-person account is based on these reports and describes the incredible real-life events from the perspective of one of the two survivors.

- ① Apart from its heavy load of coconuts and fish, there were just three of us on the aircraft: the pilot, myself, and my one-year-old baby boy, Yudier. We had just taken off from Nuqui and would be landing in Quibdo soon. At least, that is what I imagined.
- ② It happened around twenty minutes after take-off. I have no idea what went wrong in the cockpit, but it seemed as if the aircraft was out of control. Then, the plane dived sharply, and all I could do was try to hold on to the seat and to my child.
- 3 Seconds later, there was a violent crash as we tore through the tree branches and smashed into the jungle floor. The next thing I knew, the inside of the airplane was on fire, and I was

fighting for my life to open the small cabin door.

- ④ I finally managed to bend it open and, terrified of the flames, ran a number of steps into the dense jungle. It was then that my mind finally began to clear a little, and I suddenly remembered Yudier.
- ^⑤ Without thinking, I immediately ran back into the burning aircraft. Though the fire licked at my face and limbs, I found him and carried him out as fast as I could. It's a miracle that he was completely unhurt.
- © With my baby safely outside, a new fear seized me. I thought the wreck was going to explode, so I stopped just long enough to collect some coconuts. Then we left the shattered plane and the pilot's lifeless body behind and simply stumbled into the jungle.
- ② After about half a kilometer, I finally stopped and sat down beside a river, breathing hard and slowly rocking Yudier until he stopped crying. I realized then, for the first time, that my ankle was broken.
- The next few days were the longest of my life. I built a basic shelter right on that spot and collected rainwater with large leaves. This, along with the unripe coconuts, kept us alive until the fifth day, when we finally heard the rescue party calling our names.
- 73. Which of the following statements are **NOT** mentioned in the text above? (2%)
 - (A) The exact cause of the plane's sudden descent and dramatic crash.
 - (B) The distance between the wreck and the survivors' temporary shelter.
 - (C) The age of the little child that somehow survived this horrific accident.
 - (D) The destination that this airplane was heading for when it crashed.
- 74. Using the text above as a guide, fill in the table below which summarizes the condition that the rescue team would have found the survivors in.

	Child	Mother		
Level of hydration	Partially dehydrated.	Partially dehydrated.		
Major injuries	None.	Broken 74-1 (1%)		
Burns suffered	None.	On leg, arm, and 74-2(1%)	
Other complaints	None.	None.		

75. Which word used in the text above is most likely to mean "the section of an aircraft reserved for the pilot"? (簡答, 2分)

第二部分:翻譯題 12%(3% for each) (本大題請書寫於答案卷上)

- 76. 在 CYSH, 我最喜歡的角落是合作社,那裡提供許多好吃的點心和飲料。
- 77. 我總是鐘聲一響起就衝往那裡,為了得到盡可能多的時間挑選我喜歡的食物。
- 78. 在我已經習慣日本的生活後,我開始參加一些社交活動。

79. 儘管語言上有些困難,我一心一意要盡我所能多交朋友。

高雄市正義中學高中部 112 學年度第二學期第一次定期考英文科答案(高一)

I. 詞彙題(1%):20% (1~20)

1. A	2. D	3. B	4. C	5. A
6. A	7. B	8. C	9. D	10. C
11. C	12. B	13. A	14. A	15. D
16. D	17. C	18. A	19. B	20. C

II. 語法選擇(1%):8% (21~28)

	21. C	22. A	23. B	24. B	25. A
j	26. D	27. C	28. A		

III. 綜合測驗(1%): 24% (29~52)

29. A	30. C	31. D	32. A	33. B
34. C	35. A	36. C	37. B	38. A
39. D	40. B	41. A	42. D	43. B
44. A	45. B	46. C	47. C	48. A
49. B	50. D	51. A	52. C	

IV. 文意選填(1%):10% (53~62)

53.	A	54.	AB	55.	В	56.	AE	57. D
58.	C	59.	E	60.	BC	61.	AD	62. AC

V. 篇章結構(2%):8% (63~66)

63. A	64. C	65. D	66. B
--------------	--------------	--------------	--------------

VI. 閱讀測驗(2%):12%(67~72)

67. A 68. C	69. B	70. B	71. C	72. D	
---------------------------	--------------	--------------	--------------	--------------	--

VIII. 混合題 6% (73~75)

73. (2%) A	74-1 (1%) ankle	74-2 (1%) face	75. (2%) Cockpit
-------------------	-----------------	-----------------------	-------------------------

第二部分 翻譯題 (12%) 3% for each

- 76. 在 CYSH, 我最喜歡的角落是合作社,那裡提供許多好吃的點心和飲料。 In CYSH, my favorite corner is the school convenience store, where many delicious snacks and drinks are provided/served.
- 77. 我總是鐘聲一響起就衝往那裡,為了得到盡可能多的時間挑選我喜歡的食物。 I always rush there as soon as the bell rings so as to get as much time as possible to choose my favorite food.
- 78. 在我已經習慣日本的生活後,我開始參加一些社交活動。 After I had been used to the life in Japan, I started to engage in some social activities.
- 79. 儘管語言上有些困難,我一心一意要盡我所能多交朋友。 Regardless of some language difficulties, I had my heart set on making as many friends as possible.